
 

April 2024 NEWSLETTER 
 

Spring today, winter tomorrow!  It’s springtime in the Rockies!  The Clubhouse is open, the ice 
machine is working and the dumpsters on are on schedule for regular dumping!  Boating season is 
just around the corner.   
 
One of our long-time members, Phil Flom, passed away in December.  Phil was instrumental in the 
moving of the Club from the North Fork location to its present location.  He was involved in every 
aspect of the Club, and a wealth of information for us newcomers!  Phil, you will be greatly missed!   
 
Though functions cease at the BHBBC during the winter, there is still work to be done or has been 
done.  Barb had many of the chair seats reupholstered this winter and they look great!  Thanks, Barb.    
Pat Croft has been working on new Big Horn Basin Boat Club signs which should be ready and 
mounted soon.  Our fearless leader, Mike, has been in touch with Dan Marty regarding the erosion 
problem only to find out that most likely there will be no solutions this year.  The burn piles have all 
been burned thanks to Buck, Barb and Kent Gilmore.  It has been a busy winter!   
 
As we begin to get our spring rains and the weeds begin to grow, this is a reminder that each lot 
needs to be weed free.  This is part of the Club’s lease with the State and must be adhered to or there 
could be serious repercussions such as losing your individual lot lease or the Club could lose its lease 
completely.  If you are unable to keep your lot free of weeds please contact a board member, and the 
board will have a professional take care of this.  You will be billed for the cost.   
 
Your yearly dues statements were mailed out the end of March.  Please note that dues MUST be paid 
within 30 days of receipt according to the Bylaws. 
 
The Entertainment Committee has been busy plotting events for the summer, and you will find the 
calendar at the end of this newsletter.  Lots of fun to be had over the summer.   

 
THE FIRST MEETING OF THE SEASON WILL BE HELD ON May 3, 2024.  Happy Hour at 5:30, 
POTLUCK Dinner is at 6:30PM with the general meeting at 7:15. Please bring a dish to share, your 
own table service and beverage.  
 
Hola!  Cinco de Mayo party the day after the first Boat Club meeting.  You can check the Club’s 
Facebook page for details or attend the first meeting.   
 
SPECIAL ALERT!!!  The minutes of each meeting are going to be attached to Newsletters in the 
future.  This will alleviate the need for reading them at the meeting which will save time, and you 
won’t have to listen to the Secretary drone on and on and  
on!  Please take time to read them so a motion can be made to approve them, and the Commodore 
can move on with the really important items.   

 
 

(over) 



WEBSITE – Lonnie Berett and Cindy Kamigaki are helping with the administration of the club’s 
website.  The website no longer requires a password to view, but members’ information is password 
protected to keep it safe and secure.  Some handy information on the site includes how to contact 
members, documents/forms, upcoming events, and information on marina slip lessees.  These are 
just a sampling of the great information provided on our website.  The site is easy to use, so check it 
out at bhbbc.org.  If you don’t have the password, please reach out to Cindy or Lonnie and they will 
be happy to help.   
 
Reminder………… 
Club members, old and new……..We are on a well and septic system.  Please, don’t put anything 
down the toilet (in your house or the clubhouse) that hasn’t been eaten or drunk..., except toilet paper.  
Fix all toilets &/or faucets that do not shut off properly & turn off water supply if leaving for a week or 
more. Thank you! 
 
Keep us updated on any Address, Email, & Phone # Changes so we can keep in contact & 
let us know if Emailed Newsletters or regular mailed Newsletters work better for you. We want to  
make sure you stay connected and involved, while also conserving where we can. 
 

 
 

Mike, Lonnie, Mary & your humble BHBBC Board 
 

BHBBC 2024 Calendar of Events 
 

May 3, 2024   Board Meeting 4:30, General Meeting 7:15 
May 4, 2024   Cinco de Mayo 
June 7, 2024   Board Meeting 4:30, General Meeting 7:15 
June 8, 2024   Bingo 
July 12,2024   Board Meeting 4:30, General Meeting 7:15 
July 13, 2024  Cornhole Tournament 
August 2, 2024  Board Meeting 4:30, General Meeting 7:15 
August 3, 2024  Rockin the Reservoir 
August 24, 2024  Annual Auction 
September 6, 2024  Board Meeting 4:30, General Meeting 7:15 
September 7, 2024  Fishing Derby 
October 4, 2024  Board Meeting 4:30, General Meeting 7:15 
October 5, 2024  Final Fling 
??????   Closing of Clubhouse 
 
 

Friday Night Happy Hour (5ish) when Clubhouse is not reserved 

Please Recycle  
 


